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February 25, 2025  
Oregon State Legislature  
House Committee on Judiciary  
Sent Electronically for Testimony February 25, 2025 
 
Re: House Bill 3095 
 
Chair Kropf, Vice Chairs Wallan and Chotzen, and Members of the Committee,  
My name is Megan Jacquot and I serve on the Oregon Court of Appeals. I am writing 
today to oppose House Bill 3095.  In researching this issue, I encountered the letter 
below, submitted by Judge Maureen McKnight in 2019.  The concerns she expressed in 
this testimony, six years ago, are still on point and relevant to this issue today.   
 
When I was a trial court judge in Coos County, I saw many proposals aimed at equalizing 
child support or ensuring that the parents had exactly equal authority over the child, but 
they would have been awful for the child to live through.  Judges need the flexibility to 
craft a good plan for the family in front of them and adding a lot of paperwork burden 
will slow down decisions and productivity of the family law departments, especially in 
smaller jurisdictions where judges are more generalized. 
 
Thank you for your time,  
 

 
Megan L. Jacquot, Judge 
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